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Van Nuys Boulevard Rapidway Legislative Briefing

Last week on Thursday, October 6, 2011, the Van Nuys Rapidway Project Team briefed federal, state and local elected officials’ staff on the Van Nuys Boulevard Rapidway project. The purpose of the briefing was to inform the legislative offices that we, in cooperation with the City of Los Angeles, have initiated the environmental clearance process for the Van Nuys Rapidway Project. We provided them with background information and requested input prior to three community workshops that will be held October 24th, 25th and 26th at Panorama High School, Pacoima Neighborhood City Hall and the Van Nuys Civic Center, respectfully. Comments received focused on the alternatives and materials to be presented at the public workshops. The study area covers approximately a 10 mile length of Van Nuys Boulevard from Ventura Boulevard north to the I-210 freeway and will look at ways to better connect the Van Nuys Boulevard Rapidway corridor to the regional transportation network. Initial alternatives under consideration as part of the beginning of the Alternatives Analysis include Bus Rapid Transit (BRT), Light Rail Transit (LRT), Streetcar, as well as the required No Build and TSM alternatives. 
Media Alert - Channel 7 Follows up on Metro Rail Security

Channel 7 reported a stabbing on Metro Bus Line 40 traveling westbound on Florence Avenue and Hillcrest Drive. A male patron was involved in a fight between two female patrons. One female patron stabbed the male patron and fled the scene. Inglewood police is currently investigating. Inglewood fire and the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department also responded. The male patron was transported to UCLA Medical Center in Westwood. Additional media stories may run throughout the day. 
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